
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, Monday, March 9, 2015, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:
Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Jim Mentock, Steve Miller, and Jim Hillberry.
                   ABSENT:     Don Richards and J.R. Gonzales


 
ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee

Minutes
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the February 9, 2015 board meeting and the February 9, 2015 executive session. Jim Mentock made a motion to approve both sets of minutes as printed. Craig Sorenson requested a correction to the board meeting minutes: to remove the word ‘in’ from the last bullet point of the section on the deep bed anode project. Craig Sorenson then seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the February 9, 2015 board meeting as corrected and the February 9, 2015 executive session minutes as written. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills
A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the March 9, 2015 bills list totaling $ 247,168.63.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Bryan Lee.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Public Comments
Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Update on the filter valve actuator replacement project
· The Manager reported that six of the nine filter valve actuator replacements are complete. 
· The actuators on the remaining three filters are mounted and awaiting the arrival of the AUMA tech today to commission. 
· Advertising for final payment will begin next week if the project is finished this week, with final payment being approved at the April board meeting and paid after the 41-day advertisement period. 
· There will be one change order, to be approved at the next board meeting. 
· The project is going well. 

Update on the deep bed anode cathodic protection system project
· The Manager reported that the project has not progressed much further as we are still awaiting Bill Spicklemire’s specs to complete design work. 
· Frank Page, Engineer, Morrison Maierle, is assembling the DEQ permit paperwork. 
· Midwest Fencing will be installing the replacement fencing at the booster pump station. 
· There was brief discussion of the project. 

Update on the Controls System Improvement, Phase 2 Project
· The Manager reported that Bob Martin, Integrated Solutions Engineering, has begun the design work for the Control System Improvement Project, Phase 2. The design work will be completed by late April. 
· The project is scheduled to advertise for bids in early June, with the bid to be awarded at the July board meeting. Bid opening will be the end of June. 
· Bob would like to split the project into two projects: equipment construction and equipment installation. 
· The constructed panels will be delivered to the plant late this fall, with installation in early January, 2016.  

· The old graphic panel in the control room will be removed as it is not part of the upgrade. A contractor will block in the hole in the wall left by the panel’s removal. The control panel will be replaced by two large monitors, which will used for displaying data, power points, etc., and during plant tours. 
· The Manager also reported that new carpet will also be installed throughout the offices and control room within the next month.
Preliminary FY-2016 budget
· The Manager noted that the preliminary budget for FY-2016 will, upon board approval, be mailed to all member entities this week. 
· The Manager distributed a line item budget handout and explained changes and upcoming projects. 
· Bryan Lee made a motion to approve the preliminary FY-2016 budget for distribution to the towns. Second by Jim Mentock. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

WAM-JPIC health insurance board ballet
Craig Sorenson made a motion to cast our votes for the WAM-JPIC health insurance board ballot  for David Kendall and Genelle Petsch for the three year town seat terms; Tracy Glanz for the three year city seat term; and, Cindy Baker for the one year city seat term. Second by Bryan Lee. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.


CPO Report
· Short month – down to 65 MG from 74 MG total monthly production
· Daily production averaged 2.23 MGD

· Water loss stable

· Production costs down slightly

· Overtime hours due to valve actuator replacement project and night operations

Manager’s Report
· WYO-STAR interest for February is not in yet. January’s interest was 0.2275%. 
· Water use figures down 8.5% over last February due to milder weather. Water use figures down 1.3% for the fiscal year.

· Tracy Copenhaver, our attorney, recommended not having a written employment probationary period policy; he suggested we inform applicants that they would be reviewed at 90 days of employment.
· WYDOT is planning another road widening project that will most likely necessitate our pipeline to be relocated at the Oasis Junction in Lovell. Preliminary drawings and information should be available by the May board meeting. Construction is projected for 2018.
· Met with Christine Bekes of Economic Development out of Powell regarding the possibility of SLIB grants. It is too late to obtain funding for the valve actuator and cathodic protection projects, but it’s possible that the SCADA and the possible pipeline relocation projects could be eligible. She suggested contacting Jenni Rosencranse about SLIB board grant details.

· Salary surveys have mostly been returned. It has been more difficult to get responses this time around. Should have had about 15 responses – we’ve received 12. The last quarter of 2014 cost of living figures won’t be available until late March. 

· The Deaver town clerk approached Dexter Woodis about selling SMP the 2 acre piece of land that the Deaver service connection building and storage reservoir are located on. Dexter is supposed to find out more about this proposal. We won’t pay more than appraised value. We do have a 90 year lease with Deaver, with 65 years left, and are currently leasing approximately an acre of land.
Other Business
There was no other business to report.

Adjourn
At 10:44 a.m., Jim Hillberry made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Bryan Lee AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
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